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Carrier Notification 
SN91085118 
 
Date:  May 31, 2005 
 
To:  Facility-Based Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLECs) 
 
Subject: Facility-Based CLECs – (Billing) – Reconciliation and Retroactive Billing of Unbundled 

Network Element-Platform (UNE-P) Market Rates and DS0 Wholesale Local Platform 
Enterprise Rates 

 
This is to advise that the semiannual reconciliation and retroactive billing of Unbundled Network 
Element-Platform (UNE-P) Market Rates, scheduled for June 2005, has been delayed.  It is expected 
that the billing will be applied to the July 2005 bill periods.  
 
The billing will include recurring and nonrecurring charges for UNE-P lines within the Federal 
Communications Commission (FCC) Unbundled Local Switching Exemption as provided in the 
Interconnection Agreement for the time period of September 2004 through February 2005.  This billing 
will apply to the states of Florida, Georgia, Louisiana, North Carolina and Tennessee.  In this scenario, 
the rate that should apply is the UNE-P Market Rate; however, the cost-based rate is the rate that is 
billed.  Therefore, this reconciliation and billing will be to apply the difference between these two rates.     
 
The billing will also include, for the same time period, recurring and nonrecurring charges for Enterprise 
rated DS0 Wholesale Local Platform lines provided in the Commercial Agreements and is applicable in 
all states in the BellSouth region.  In this scenario, the rate that should apply is the Enterprise Market 
rate; however, the Mass Market rate is the rate that is billed.  Therefore, this reconciliation and billing 
will also include charges associated with the difference between these two rates. 
 
BellSouth shall send further correspondence if the billing is delayed beyond the July 2005 bill periods.    
 
If you have questions regarding the Interconnection Agreement, please contact your BellSouth local 
contract manager.  If you have questions regarding billing, please contact the BellSouth billing and 
collections representative. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 Original signed by Kristen E. Rowe for Jerry Hendrix
 
Jerry Hendrix – Assistant Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 
 


